

Dear Church Family,

There are so many things in life that we take for granted. Those things that we have always been surrounded by and assume that they have always been present.

As Baptists, we are very accustomed to knowing, praying, and supporting missionaries. While I praise God that mission support today is very much a part of our Baptist DNA, it has not always been this way.

Back in merry old England, in 1792, a group of Baptists got together and formed "The Particular Baptist Society for Propagating the Gospel among the Heathen" (fortunately it was soon shortened to the "Baptist Missionary Society"). It took them a few months to decide where on the globe they would begin their sharing of the Gospel and praying about who would go.

Again, there are so many things that we take for granted. The ease of transportation that we have today did not exist for them. The journey from Britain to India (there choice for the first mission) was a four to five-month sea voyage, not a 24-hour plane ride. I frequently receive messages via the internet from missionaries, almost instantly. As you may have guessed, back then it took nearly a year to send a letter to India and receive a reply.

As this group met to pray, they quickly became overwhelmed. They knew with all their hearts that God was leading them to begin this evangelistic effort, yet the task seemed daunting.

While they struggled over who would go, one of those present remarked that, "there is a gold mine in India, but it seems almost as deep as the center of the earth. Who will venture to explore it?" Among those gathered that day in January 1793, William Carey, spoke up and said, "I will go down, but remember that you must hold the ropes."

Praise God, Carey did just that. He left in July of that year and arrived in November. He remained the rest of his days in India sharing the Gospel of Jesus Christ, where he died in 1834.

Volumes are written concerning the life of Carey and how God blessed his faithfulness. But I want you to notice that he did not do it all on his own. He was empowered by the Lord for this ministry, and he was supported by British Baptists who were committed to "hold the ropes." It was truly a team effort.

Brothers and Sisters, doing ministry is still a team effort. As Pastor Tyler and I seek to serve and minister in the Lord's name every day, we need you to "hold the ropes."

Does that include being an active partner in the ministry of our Church? Yes.

Does that include your committed attendance in worship and Bible study? Yes.

Does that include faithfully returning the Lord's tithe and giving of your offerings? Yes.

And, without question, it includes your devoted prayers on our behalf.

It is truly a privilege to serve you all in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, "for we are God's fellow workers (I Corinthians 3:9)." Thank you for "holding the ropes" and not taking the work of the Lord for granted!

As we enter the season of the World Mission Offering, thank you for your committed giving and prayers for our missionaries, Nzunga and Kihomi, as we are together a part of "holding the ropes" for them. Our WMO goal is \$1,000.00. Let's faithfully meet and exceed this challenge!

With Love for You All, Pastor Tim.

OCTOBER IS PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH

If you would like to get a card (they do have them for this) for Pastor Tim and Youth Pastor Tyler, I'm sure they would be most appreciative. Putting something in it would be a really nice way of letting them know how much you appreciate them. Also, taking them out to dinner or just saying 'Thank You' would mean a lot. Just find some way to show them you appreciate all they do for our church.

Judy Peacock Church Secretary

FUTURE EVENTS

- 11/01 FLC in use, 6 PM/Angie Avendaño Craft Night
- 11/02 FLC in use, 12-6 PM
- 11/03 Kingdom Kids Fall Blessings 12P 11/03 4:12 Youth Gathering, 5-7:30 PM
- 11/06 HS Youth at Pastor Tyler's, 3 PM Family Meal, 5:30 PM Adult Bible Study, 4:12 Youth,
- Kingdom Kids, 6:30 11/8-9 Fusion Youth Ministry Weekend at New Castle 1st Baptist, 7 PM
- Fri.-3 PM Sat. 11/10 Deacon's Mtg., 12 PM
- 11/11 CCA ABMen's Quarterly Mtg. at Commiskey Baptist, 6:30 PM
- 11/13 Family Meal, 5:30 PM Business Mtg., 4:12 Youth, Kingdom Kids, 6:30 PM
- 11/16 Scott Co. YMCA 5K Run/Walk, 9 a.m.
- Shared Blessings, 10 am-2 PM 11/17 Dedication of OCC Boxes
- Trustees Mtg., 11:45 a.m.
 Thanksgiving Dinner, 12 PM
- 11/18 OCC collection, 1-3 PM
- 11/19 Dec. Newsletter articles due OCC collection, 6-8 PM
- 11/20 OCC collection, 1-3 PM
 HS Youth at Pastor Tyler's, 3 PM
 Family Meal, 5:30 PM
 Adult Bible Study, 4:12 Youth,
 Kingdom Kids, 6:30
- 11/21 OCC collection, 5-7 PM
- 11/22 OCC collection, 4-6 PM
- 11/23 OCC collection, 10 a.m.-12 PM
- 11/24 OCC collection, 12-3 PM 4:12 Friendsgiving, 3-7:30 PM
- 11/25 OCC collection, 9-11 a.m.
- 11/26 Red Cross Blood Drive, 1-6 PM
- 11/27 No Services, Pastor Tim in Tenn.
- 11/30 Decorate the Church for Christmas, 6 PM



1 Timothy 4:12

Don't let anyone look down on you because you are young, but set an example for the believers in speech, in life, in love, in faith and in purity.

September Recap

We had an awesome September! We had 4 teens go on a Chrysalis Flight, took 7 teens to youth night of revival and had 15 go to Huber's with us to go pumpkin picking! As we are writing this, we are on vacation in Florida and we want to thank Tristyn for teaching Wednesday evening Bible study for us and Chris Beverly for teaching Sunday School. We appreciate the opportunity to get away for a few days. When we get back, things will be back in full swing! We will get back to Monday's at Warriors Den and Pastor Tyler will begin meeting with the high school group on Wednesday the 25th.

October

For the month of October, our youth group will be taking up donations of individually wrapped candy. We will use all of the donations to pass out at Hardy Lake on the 26th and on the Scottsburg Square on the 31st.

Events in October:

6th- Fuse @ SBYCamp

13th- Paint & Fizzy Party @ SBYCamp 20th- "Show the Love" Highway Cleanup & Gathering

26th- Halloween Party @ Hardy Lake @ pass out candy 31st- Pass out candy on Scottsburg Square

Plus, we have Sunday School, Wednesday Bible Study, Monday's at Warriors Den and High School group every other Wednesday.

Bible Studies

Sunday School: We are still using Answers in Genesis material, we just finished the Old Testament and have begun the New Testament.

Wednesday: We have started our Chasing Love study. Looking at the biblical definitional on relationships and sexuality.

High School: Becoming a Student Leader. Jesus's intent is to bring all people into the community of faith—and to give each person a significant role to play. What does this mean for you as a student leader? Through real-life anecdotes, practical tips, and key passages of Scripture, Becoming a Student Leader will help you discover more about who you are and the purpose you serve.

Other News

With the school season back in full swing, we have been busy supporting our teens at the sporting events and extra-curricular activities. So far, we have attended: 2 high school volleyball matches, 1 middle school football game, 2 high School football games, 1 middle school tennis match and 1 middle school volleyball match. We still have a few volleyball matches, football games and band contest to get to before the end of October!

Also, we have been involved in Region Ministries as well. We have a monthly zoom meeting for youth pastors and leaders across the state to discuss praises and to help encourage each other in our ministries. We have helped plan and execute the quarterly Fuse events at SBYCamp and we have helped bring back the ABY Convention, now known as Fusion.

Pastor Tyler is very involved at SBYCamp. He serves as a trustee for the Coffee Creek Association on the Executive Board, chair of the finance committee and chair of the newly formed Vision Team. We believe in the ministry of camp and love being involved in what God is doing at our camp!

Thank You!

We want to end, as we do every month, with Thank you. Because of your faithfulness in your prayers and your financial support, we are able to do so many awesome things with the youth of our community. We are grateful for our 4:12 Sponsors and their faithfulness in giving to our ministry as well. We firmly believe that with God, all things are possible. When there is a need, God's people never fail to show up for our youth. God is doing great things in and through our youth and we cannot say thank you enough for your support.

God's Most Gracious Blessings, Pastor Tyler and Leah

Senior Pastor Rev. Timothy Mohon Cell Phone: 812-722-7612 timohon@yahoo.com Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 9 a.m.-12 PM Youth Pastor Pastor Tyler Griffin Cell Phone: 812-595-3278 tylergriffin674@gmail.com Secretary Judy Peacock Cell Phone: 812-595-1839 Newsletter Editor Judy Peacock judy peacock@vahoo.com Deacons Chair Jeff Riley Cell Phone: 502-472-3939 Trustees Chair.....Jim Fields Cell Phone: 812-820-5702 CoMBaT Treasurer Jeff Riley Cell Phone: 502-472-3939 S.S. Superintendent Sherri Joyce Cell Phone: 812-820-3796 Children Chair..... Angie Avendano Cell Phone: 812-207-3262

Website address for the church www.kimberlincreek.com

Email address for the church kimberlincreek@outlook.com

Mailing Address:

4756 E. St. Rd. 356, Scottsburg, IN 47170

Church Secretary Office Hours:

Tues., Thurs., Fri. 10 a.m.-3 p.m.: times do vary.

STEWARDSHIP & ATTENDANCE

	SS	MW	OI	FFERING
Aug. 25 SS-30	MW-63	\$ 685.0	0 - No	t counted below
Sept. 1	33	79	\$	3,250.00
Sept. 8	37	132	\$	5,000.00
Sept. 15	38	100	\$	2,650.00
Sept. 22	39	99	\$	2,550.00
4 Wk. Total Received			\$	13,450.00
4 Wk. Total Needed			\$	15,204.00
4 Wk. Rec	. Last M	onth	\$	11,335.00
2024-20	25 YTD 1	needed:	\$15,	204.00
2024-20	25 receiv	ed:	\$13,	450.00
(Septem	ber 1, 20	24-Augu	ıst 31	, 2025)

October is our World Mission Offering Month.
This is the month we collect monies for our Haiti
Missionaries, Nzunga & Kihomi. Our goal is
\$1000. Envelopes are in the pews for this special
offering.

October is also the month our 4:12 Youth collect lots of candy for their events at Hardy Lake and uptown on the Scottsburg square. So please start bringing any and all types of wrapped candy for them to pass out to all the children.

Board of Christian Ministry Board Members meeting on Sunday, October 6th at 3:30 PM.

Pastor Tim Mohon, Chair; Judy Peacock, Church Secretary; Dana Stephens, Worship Leader; Sherri Joyce, S. S. School Superintendent; Jeff Riley, CoMBaT President; Deacon Chair; Jim Fields, Trustee Chair; Kristen Sands, Activity Chair; Pastor Tyler Griffin, Youth Chair; Angie Avendano, Kingdom Kids Coordinator; Youth President; Jessica Craig, Lovely Ladies Coordinator.

HAYRIDE AND SOUP SUPPER - OCTOBER 4, 6:30 PM

We will be having our annual Hayride and Soup Supper on Friday night, October 4th at 6:30 PM. Everyone is invited. Please bring a pot of soup, crackers, sandwiches or dessert and join your church family for this wonderful event. Lawrence Parks drives us over a lot of our country roads that night and we have a wonderful time. Kids of all ages really enjoy this even those in their 70's.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PREPARATION SUNDAY

Angie Avendaño has planned this to get all the items ready to go into the shoeboxes in November. If you can stay and help on Sunday, October 13th following the Morning Service, she will have lunch prepared and then the fun begins opening up all those packages everyone has brought in for the shoeboxes. So, make plans now to join in this fun event.

KINGDOM KIDS RUMMAGE SALE - OCTOBER 11-12

The Kingdom Kids leaders decided to also have a fall sale this year. You may start bringing your items now for this event. There is a small room in the new building in which to put all items for this event. It will be held on Friday from 8-5 PM and from 8-1 on Saturday.

"Share the Love" - Highway 356 Clean-up

Make plans now to be one of our church family who will be out picking up trash from along the 356 roadside. Lunch will be provided that Sunday, October 20th. We then go out until around 2-2:30 and clean up as much of the trash as possible. The more people who help, the more trash can be cleaned up. We are supposed to keep it clean all the way to Lexington. If you have never done this before, I can tell you it is a real blessing to be able to do it. I am no longer able to do it, so if some of our younger adults (age 20-50) could help, it would be great.

SHARED BLESSINGS

This missions project that our church provides always weighs heavily on my mind every month. It bothers me that hardly anyone every uses it. Please tell people about it. The clothes that Susan puts out are really good clothes. More people should be benefitting from it.

Judy Peacock

Can you believe it is already October? When most people think of October they think of cooler weather, camping trips, hoodies, and bonfires. October is also considered Cancer Awareness month. As I was thinking about this, the word Awareness stood out to me. If you look the word Awareness up in the dictionary it is defined as, "knowledge or perception of a situation or fact". In a worldly sense we are aware of a lot of things. We are aware of the need to eat. We are aware that we need to get proper rest. Some thrive on being aware of what's going on with the neighbors, or what's going on in the political, entertainment, or sports news. If you are a Christian, and have accepted Jesus Christ as your Lord and Saviour, then that means that at some point you had a spiritual awareness of the need for something more in your life, that the worldly awarenesses couldn't satisfy. It seems that in today's world we have a lack of Spiritual Awareness. My prayer is that more people would become aware of the need for something more satisfying than what this world has to offer and seek Christ so that they can have knowledge of the fact that they are a Child of God.

Love you all, Perry Stainbrook

2024 PASTOR LETTERS FROM HOMECOMING

Dear Members and Friends of KCBC,

Thank you very much for your invitation to celebrate your 175 Years of Ministry. I have been blessed to be a small part of that history along with my wife, Jackie. Our memories of life with you were a large part of our conversations as we counted our blessings and recalled the days and years we shared ministry with you there.

I am sorry I will not be able to make it to the celebration, but I will be thinking about you on September 8^{th} as you enjoy your time together.

As you know Jackie was diagnosed with pancreatic cancer a couple of years ago. She died at home on March 22^{nd} 2024. I miss here every day and hour. We were blessed to have some of you visit with us after we moved here to Lenoir City. May God richly bless each one of you.

-Ray Roach

Dear Kimberlin Creek Family,

I wanted to send my loving regrets that I will not be able to join you for your 175th Anniversary. Again, I want to assure you of my continued love and prayers for God's blessings for you.

I hope you have a blessed and wonderful day. Send my love to old friends, those I have gotten to know recently, as well as those I have not yet met.

-In Christ, Bro. Tim Lucas

"God knows what's just around the corner. It's worth the wait."

-Tony Evans

Praying for you and waiting with you in expectancy to see the Lord's next steps for you.

We are so thankful for the many wonderful blessings we received while we were at Kimberlin Creek. The amazing spirit that filled the church fellowship was an inspiration to us. We experience deep presence of care and love from God's people. May the Holy Spirit continue to fill the people!

-Blessings in Christ, Candy & David Scaggs

I am so sorry I did not get these letters into the church bulletin on Homecoming Sunday. That is why I am putting them in this newsletter, so that everyone will have a chance to read and enjoy them. Please forgive for this oversight.

Judy Peacock, Secretary

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD MONTHLY DONATIONS NEEDED FOR AT LEAST 150 SHOE BOXES

OCTOBER: SCHOOL SUPPLIES (ANY OF THE BELOW)

NOVEMBER: 150 SMALL PAPER TABLETS DECEMBER: 750 SMALL TOYS

JANUARY: 300 COMBS & 300 WASHCLOTHS

FEBRUARY: 300 TOOTHBRUSHES MARCH: 150 BAR SOAP

APRIL: 150 ACTIVITY BOOKS

MAY: 750 SMALL TOYS & 150 ACITVITY BOOKS

JUNE: 1800 PENCILS & 750 PENS

JULY: 150 BIG PENCIL SHARPENERS & 150 BIG ERASERS AUGUST: 1800 SMALL ERASERS & 150 CRAYONS (24 COUNT)

SEPTEMBER: 150 COLORED PENCILS & 150 GLUE STICKS

Items may be brought during the month listed or anytime you have something available. They can be put in the box under the communion table in the sanctuary.



Mark 10:14-15

When Jesus saw this, he was indignant. He said to them, "Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these. I tell you the truth, anyone who will not receive the kingdom of God like a little child will never enter it.

Hello Church Family,

Fall is upon us and as always, our Kingdom Kids are excited about our upcoming events. We always have room for MORE awesome children! October will be Pumpkin Month for Kingdom Kids. During Children's Worship we will be studying "Pumpkin Parables" and our Wednesday night series is called "Pumpkin Patch." With all these Pumpkin lessons we may have to carve a pumpkin at some point! LOL!

We greatly appreciate everything you do to support our children. We could use your help again. Do you have drawers, closets, and/or a garage full of unused, gently used clothes, toys and household items? We are collecting items for our Kingdom Kids Fall Fundraiser Yard Sale. The Yard Sale will be Friday, Oct. 11th from 8-5 and Saturday, Oct. 12th from 8-1. All donations can be left in the small classroom, across from the Nursery. We greatly appreciate your prayers, love and support.

What else is going on in Oct you ask? Sunday, Oct. 13th, after the Morning Worship, we will have an Operation Christmas Child Prep Party in the FLC. Lunch will be provided for volunteers. We could use EVERYONE'S help. On Friday, Oct. 18th @6pm we will have our Fall Kingdom Kids Lock-in. A signed consent form is required for any child who participates. Even if your child does not wish to stay all night, we encourage them to come hang out with us for a few hours, at least.

Dinner will be served and pick up time is 9 am on Sat. Oct. 19th.

May God richly bless you,

Ms. Angie A., Ms. Rita & Ms. Malina

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

- 2 John & Mary Robbins, 2021
- 2 Linda Parks
- 5 David Scaggs
- 6 Stephen Littlepage, Roger Griffin
- 7 Mark & Lisa Braden, 2017
- 7 Lesley Eldridge, Peyton Sebastian
- 8 James Williams, Bryan Scott, Danny Basham, Gunner Bryant
- 9 Selena Dickerson, Kenny Satterwhite
- 11 Jenah Jones
- 12 Chris & Laura Bowling, 1985
- 13 Clint & Carrie James, 2007
- 14 Becky Scott, Michael Satterwhite
- 15 Brian & Jessica Skrobot, 2022
- 16 Stephen & Darlene Littlepage, 1976
- 16 Roger & Dalevina Lawson, 1999
- 16 Ralph Gary
- 19 James & Jennifer Bryant, 2013
- 21 Tim & Kim Lucas, 2006
- 21 Donna Peacock, Larry Peacock, Amanda Iones
- 22 Samantha Hatcher
- 23 Kinsley Hurt
- 24 Shawn & Amanda Hurt, 2009
- 25 Linda McDonald
- 26 Clarice Pate
- 27 Jerry Goode
- 29 Tony Eldridge
- 31 Kenny & Kathy Satterwhite, 1998
- 31 Raelynn Jeffries, Lily Walsh, Kevin Schmidt, Jeremy McDaniel, Camron Bryant





